From: Pete Hartz
To: Mark Stevens

Subject: RE: ARPA Request Reminder

**Date:** Thursday, January 26, 2023 9:45:02 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Sorry you're not off – I added 61 more.

We have two separate areas of work this year where there are private side lead services.

The 39 in the Washington Street area – the preferred funding ask.

Another 61 in the 4<sup>th</sup> Street project area – the secondary funding ask.

I realize the preferred ask of 39 takes up nearly the entire amount of available funds, but if you don't ask you don't get to be included in the discussion.

Thanks Mark.

Pete

**From:** Mark Stevens < MStevens@CityofWatertown.org>

**Sent:** Thursday, January 26, 2023 9:37 AM **To:** Pete Hartz phartz@cityofwatertown.org>

Subject: RE: ARPA Request Reminder

I have a 12/23/22 email from you, but I may have incorrectly read the contents to be a request for 39 replacements totaling \$204,750. Where is my calculation off?

**From:** Pete Hartz < phartz@cityofwatertown.org >

Sent: Thursday, January 26, 2023 9:09 AM

**To:** Mark Stevens < <u>MStevens@CityofWatertown.org</u>>

Subject: RE: ARPA Request Reminder

You have mine correct?

100 private side lead service replacements – estimated cost at \$5,250 each is \$525,000.

Thanks

Pete

**From:** Mark Stevens < <u>MStevens@CityofWatertown.org</u>>

Sent: Thursday, January 26, 2023 8:57 AM

**To:** Leadership Team < <a href="mailto:leadershipteam@CityofWatertown.org">leadershipteam@CityofWatertown.org</a>>

**Subject:** ARPA Request Reminder

All,

Please forward any requests that you may have for the unassigned ARPA funding to me **by next Wednesday, February 1**. Approximately \$297,000 remains, and I have already received requests that exceed that amount. This first quarter is likely the only remaining time to vie for your extraordinary requests.

## **Mark Stevens**

Finance Director / Treasurer
City of Watertown
PO Box 477
Watertown, WI 53094
920-262-4007
http://www.ci.watertown.wi.us/

